Bonne Femme Policy Committee Minutes 4 October, 2005 
Those Present: Policy Committee: Karen Miller, Peter Ashbrook, Gary Woody, Debbie Schnedler and Larry Oetting.

Steering Committee: Terry Frueh, Bill Florea, Roxie Campbell.

Meeting ran 2 hours
Update about Stakeholder Committee:


The Stakeholders have nearly completed the first two chapters (Introduction and Stakeholder Issues) and an appendix of the Watershed Land-Use Plan.  Work has been started on the third chapter (Scientific Studies).  They have started to take greater ownership of the process, and are self-governing themselves to move the project along more quickly. They are having the visioning session coming up next Monday, Oct. 10th, 6 P. M. at the Columbia Board of Realtors office.  Dale Whitman did an excellent presentation on property rights for the Stakeholders.  

A document was passed out indicating an optimistic scenario timeline for the Stakeholders to complete the plan.  It was clarified that we are hoping they will get it done sooner, so we will be addressing how to do that with them at an upcoming meeting.
Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis:

Terry briefly discussed the highlights of the Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis completed by Applied Ecological Services (AES).  It was asked what was meant by “stream” in terms of BMPs being implemented; the recommendations in the analysis are general, leaving the specific details up to the local governments to figure out.  It was also asked which areas have implemented similar BMP programs in order for us to compare with them.   Some wanted to know specifically which communities have implemented the APWA 5600 stormwater manual.
Upcoming Events:
Terry talked about the event on November 14th, 2005 at 7:00 P.M. at the Boone County Commission Chambers, where our contractor, Applied Ecological Services (AES), will present the Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis they completed, and answer any questions people in our community may have about their work.  Everyone is invited to attend this presentation.    This presentation will have media coverage, and we will encourage the wider community to participate.  It also sets the stage for the November 30th debate. 

The debate over policy recommendations in the Subwatershed Sensitivity Analysis will be held on November 30th, 2005 at 7:00 P.M. at the Tiger Hotel.  The debate, public discussion, and ensuing media coverage will bring the Stakeholders’ planning effort to the public’s attention. It is intended to initiate discussion in the public realm about potential recommendations for watershed protection.  The public discussion will help the Stakeholders understand perspectives from the broader community.  Learning of their views now, rather than later, will help them craft a watershed plan that has a good chance of being implemented successfully. 

The event will start off with a brief introduction to the Bonne Femme Watershed Project and place the debate in the context of the Stakeholders’ planning effort. Then, the moderator (Chris Kelly) will ask questions of the 3 debaters (one representing each of the major perspectives represented on the Stakeholder Committee: landowner, business (Craig Van Matre), and environmental (Ken Midkiff)). After the debate, the microphones will be opened up to the general public for people to voice their opinion.  It was mentioned that people speaking should not be allowed to yield their time to anyone else (except if they ask a question of one of the debaters).  The evening will close with a reception including free appetizers and a cash bar to allow people to talk in an informal setting. 


The debate is being advertised in the newsletter that was sent out in late September, and we will be doing a strong push for heavy media coverage for this event.
Project Activities:
The project is working on setting the priorities for the next phase of the grant.  The big areas of focus are completing the Watershed Land-Use Plan, and implementing the cost-share program.  One of the milestones of the cost-share is to get a conservation development implemented.  This is somewhat open, and can include using alternative stormwater technologies to help protect streams in a commercial site, a residential subdivision, re-worked a public street, etc.  It is important for members of the Policy Committee to be aware of this since they might have contact with developers who might be interested in getting some funding to help implement such alternative stormwater management techniques. The cost-share funding can be used for both design and construction of the alternative stormwater management system.
The second draft of the dye-trace final report has been written, and should be submitted before the end of the year.
Interagency Coordination:


Each member talked about what their agency is doing in the watershed.  
-It was discussed about Gans Rd. being extended east through UMC’s South Farms to Rolling Hills Rd., and UMC’s decision of what do with South Farms should be coming out soon.

-Karen Miller mentioned that the Stormwater Task Force is moving along.
-Larry Oetting mentioned that Boone Co. P&Z has two working subcommittees, one talking about the Highway 63 corridor (with a major focus on the area south of Columbia, which is in the watershed), and another one revisiting the Master Plan.

-Gary Woody mentioned that Consolidated Public Water #1 has a new 12” main running from their well across Highway 63 from the TV station to the airport; they bored under the streams instead of blasting through them.  They also installed a million gallon tank at 63-163, which will open up some areas to development.

-Debbie Schnedler mentioned that the Boone Co. Sewer District is trying to figure out what all the Whole Body Contact use will mean for their treatment systems in terms of extra work and cost. 

Next Policy Committee Meeting: 

TBD.
